Fire Service Coordination Meeting
Wednesday September 8th 2010
Minutes

In Attendance: Chief Ken Marques, Dennis Andrews, Dan Kibbe, Rick Dalla Valle, Comm. Darlene Battle, Comm. Jim Potter, Phil Kozlak, Chief Michael Maccalous, DC Tom Harmon, Chief Larry Dauphanais,  DC Gary Brunoli, Chief John Field
From the Public- Charlie Marciano, Jim Newkirk, Brian Cornell, and Chris Pepler  
The meeting was called to order by Chief John Field at 19:02 hours
A motion was made by Comm. Potter and 2nd by Dennis Andrews to accept the minutes from May 12, 2010 as read.
There was discussion on apparatus replacement. DC Brunoli stated that the pumper was in the process of going into production for delivery around March 2011. The Purchasing and Finance departments are still working on some items on the tanker and that should be ready for approval and award soon.
Chief Field stated that we started our random drug and alcohol testing in July 2010. He would like to start it with the Volunteers but needs some assistance as to how we should do the random part of it.  All of the other parts -- accidents and injuries -- can be taken care of at this time. We are working with Concentra and Charlotte Hungerford as to taking care of the off hours testing.
Chief Maccalous had a question on the reasonable suspicion clause.  Chief Field stated that the union also had some questions that he was looking into. The Chief sat in a class at the IAFC convention regarding combination departments. He was getting some information sent to him on their processes. Chief Dauphanais thought that we may be able to catch personnel on a certain night, possibly their training nights. Chief Marques asked if you could call ahead.  It was explained that it then would not be random or the fairest.  Discussion was whether the pool should be from all three departments collectively or each separately.  The person has 3 hours from the time they are notified. Chief Field stated we notify the person on the first day they come in after we receive the names.  Comm. Potter stated that you could get picked every time due to the random selection process. Chief Field explained we are using the DOT as a guideline for the testing.  Chief Field stated that you will be tested for any accident, and anytime you are treated at a facility.
When put in station for coverage personnel should be ready to respond anywhere in the City. 
Chief Field has put out a policy for natural gas emergencies so everyone knows what we expect. There was some discussion on where in the City we have natural gas.
DC Brunoli gave an update on the progress of the centralized dispatch project. The building should be going out to bid in the next two weeks.
There was very little discussion regarding the Black helmet policy.
The Training Committee met last week to discuss future plans. There is a 2Q class going on and there are some who took the class B course in Winsted. The old guy Brian Cornell passed.  Jim Newkirk stated that through December they will be concentrating on the Black Helmet requirements.  Chief Marques asked if we were going to do the course regarding Yellow Helmet firefighters.  Torringford works the Yellow Helmet training into their normal training evolutions.
Chief Field explained the helmet issue to Comm. Battle regarding Black vs. Yellow.  The exterior firefighter program has a job description that a group of Chiefs from the area developed.  TO Hepburn has the training curriculum that we can use for the training
Chief Field stated that there is a NIMS 300 class starting Monday in Litchfield if anyone is interested. It will be at the Litchfield Ambulance Barn on the 13th, 20th-6 to 10 and the 26th and 3rd from 8-12.  Comm. Battle asked what NIMS 300 was and Chief Field explained the NIMS programs for her. 
The equipment account balance was $24,365.68
There was discussion on budgeting and the planning of purchasing equipment. Comm. Potter stated that the City never has a true number of the costs associated with running the Volunteer Departments.  For the next meeting Comm. Potter asked that they bring what the costs are for running each of their buildings such as lights, phone, etc. We will do the equipment part of the budget after that. We want to pick away at it in pieces so we can get a true cost of expenses. They all stated that fundraising is down and without the contribution from the City they would not be able to keep their doors open. There was some discussion on equipment needs and those present were asked to let DC Brunoli know if items are needed.  He will help if possible. DC Brunoli stated that the process for oil this year will be when they are at about ¼ tank let the DC know and he will contact the oil company for delivery. He will check on who will be responsible if they run out before the delivery.
The Chief would like to get some public input on the Strategic Plan.  We will work on getting the plan out to the public for review.  Rick Dalla Valle will be doing a presentation and collectively we may be able to present it there also. We may put it on the website or TV.
There were no correspondences.
The comments from the Public were as follows:
Jim Newkirk stated that back in the early 90’s they had the information about the Fire Service in an article. The article is on the TVFD website, in the photo gallery.  The question on drug testing - if they do it on a drill night and the person sits in the EMD for 3 hrs he will miss the session.
Rick Dalla Valle was introduced as the new EMD.  He stated he would be having an informational meeting on disaster management in the upcoming months.
Brian Cornell asked about the oil situation and the process in the event that someone runs out. Who will be responsible for payment? DC Brunoli will get the answers. He also sent out a consolidated list of Volunteer contacts to everyone.
Everyone should get together so the budget documents are in the identical form.
 Comm. Potter would like a list of true needs for each department as the budget process is soon to begin. We may want to separate the Fire Police into a separate budget. He would like to pick away at each section piece by piece to get a true number of the cost to run each Department.
Chief Maccalous stated that their brush truck was not on the run assignment for open burning.
Chief Dauphanais asked that if we are going to have LCD dispatch us maybe we switch from code 1 & 3 to hot and cold response to ease the transition.
The FEMA grants are in for the vehicle, computers and he asked about the connection for the computers. They did not include the service.
The Opticom is still not working. Chief Field will look into it. The apparatus floor they won may have fallen through again. 
Chief Maccalous stated that DC Harmon is qualified to teach the driver training class. Chief Field will let TO Hepburn know.
DC Brunoli stated that there is a tentative agreement with the labor groups for the dispatch transition. When it is all done we may have more repeaterized access for communications.
Phil Kozlak congratulated Rick on his appointment as the new EMD.
Dan Kibbe had nothing
Dennis Andrews had nothing
Chief Marques and Chief Dauphanais had a question on the second notification regarding Warn pagers and the siren.  Chief Field said we would look into the issue.
Chief Field stated that TO Hepburn has the ladder testing scheduled and if there is a problem getting the truck or ladders to Headquarters that day to let the DC Brunoli know so we can make arrangements to get them there.
DC Brunoli asked how they were all doing on allowing others to respond to each others. This may address some of the code 4 issues. We may need to switch to one tone. There was concern about people responding across the City with blue lights. The DC stated that if it became an issue we just could eliminate the blue lights city wide. They all stated they are working on the issue and would look at the progress to date.
Chief Field thanked all that assisted with the amateur radio test.
Chief Dauphanais thanked the DC for the hose and nozzle.
The Jack and Jill party for Michael Whittaker was announced.
The Meeting was adjourned at 20:38 - the motion was made by Comm. Potter and seconded by Chief Marques
Respectfully submitted,

DC Gary Brunoli






